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Attenborough & Chilwell East 
 Community Action Team 

Minutes of Meeting   
Lucy & Vincent Brown Village Hall 

     Attenborough 
24 October 2018 

 
Present 

Cllr Richard Jackson  Broxtowe Borough Council  RJ 
Cllr Eric Kerry   Broxtowe Borough Council  EK 
Cllr Joan Briggs   Broxtowe Borough Council  JB 
Paul Summers   Broxtowe Borough Council  PS 
Sharon Matthews   Broxtowe Borough Council  SM 
PCSO 8043 Andy Freeman Nottinghamshire Police  AF 
PCSO 4509 Luci Allsebrook Nottinghamshire Police  LA 
              
15 residents attended the meeting 
3 residents gave their apologies 

 
1. Welcome and Introductions 
 

Cllr Jackson welcomed everybody to the meeting.  Due to the Police arriving late 
as they were involved in an incident the “Clean & Green” presentation went 
ahead. 
 

2. Clean & Green Campaign – Paul Summers 
 

A presentation was given on the Clean & Green Campaign. 
 

The Background 
 

A key priority for the Council, and as identified in the Corporate Plan 2016-2020, 
is to ensure that the environment in Broxtowe is protected and enhanced for 
future generations. The Council aims to achieve this by: 
 

 Reducing litter and fly tipping to make Broxtowe cleaner 

 Maintaining and improving the green infrastructure of Broxtowe 

 Increasing recycling, composting and reducing residual waste 
 
Further information and details on how you can become involved can be found 
by following this link. 

 
https://www.broxtowe.gov.uk/for-you/litter-and-street-cleansing/clean-and-green/ 

 
3. Police Update – AF 
 

Crime statistics will no longer be given, but can be accessed through 
Nottinghamshire Police’s website:  https://www.nottinghamshire.police.uk/ 
 

 

 

https://www.broxtowe.gov.uk/for-you/litter-and-street-cleansing/clean-and-green/
https://www.nottinghamshire.police.uk/
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There have been changes in the Neighbourhood Policing team recently; a new 
Inspector and Sergeant are now at Beeston and each beat area has been given 
named officers to police these areas.  Details below: 
 
Inspector Simon Riley 
Sergeant Heather Harding 
 
Insp Riley’s monthly blog can be viewed on the Nottinghamshire Police website 
https://www.nottinghamshire.police.uk by selecting Your Area and entering your 
postcode. 
 
Attenborough & Chilwell East team 
 
PC2963 Barry Winter 
PCSO Roz Hare 
PCSO Joel Hughes 
 
broxtowesouthNPA@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk 
 
Advice was given on making sure you are keeping your property secure.  Now 
darker nights are upon us it is suggested that you leave a light on or a radio so it 
appears that someone is at home. 
 
Advice was also given regarding leaving your expensive bike in a wooded shed 
that is easily accessed. 

 
A resident reported that at the junction of Queens Road and Meadow Lane there 
were accidents on a regular basis and what could be done regarding this.  This 
was a Highways issue that Councillors would raise with the County Council to 
see what statistics they have and if any measures are being considered. 
ACTION 

 
Police contact numbers 
 

 Non-emergency  - 101 

 Emergency – 999 

 Crimestoppers - 0800 555 111 
 
4. Broxtowe Borough Council update 
 

Cllr Jackson gave an update on Beeston Square.  The planning committee has 
granted full consent for the town’s new cinema and outline planning consent for 
the mixed-use and residential building. The development will be 132 new homes 
along with restaurants, cafes, bars, and a new cinema.  The Council has 
received many expressions of interest for the residential units, which will help 
finance the cinema/restaurants etc.  There will be 20% affordable housing 
dependent on the developer. 

 
It was agreed at Full Council on 17 October 2018 to sell Beeston Town Hall to 
Cornerstone Church.  The proposals are to form a café at the front of the 
building and other rooms to be used for Community groups, with the garages at 

https://www.nottinghamshire.police.uk/
mailto:broxtowesouthNPA@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk
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the rear of the Town Hall to be retained as craft workshops.  The car park at the 
rear would be retained for employees’ use. 
 
A unitary Council was discussed with all 8 Borough and District Councils within 
the county joining with the County Council to form one unitary Council, there 
were pros and cons for both options.   
 
Cllr Jackson advised that there is huge duplication, and savings of £30 million 
can be made by reducing bureaucracy.  All district councils are putting local 
plans in place and will need to demonstrate how local provision will be made – 
ultimately the decision rests with the Government. 

   
5. Residents’ Issues 
 

 Council reserves – A resident asked what the position was with Council 
reserves, Cllr Jackson advised that the reserves have not used and they are up 
on 3 ½ years ago.  

 

 Beeston on sands was discussed and how successful this had been over the 
last 2 summers.  This will not be able to take place in the same location next 
summer as building works will have started in this area.  It was hoped that this 
could be moved to a Recreation Ground within Beeston. 
 

 Central College – Teaching at this location has now ceased and administration 
has moved in on a temporary basis.  There is a possibility of this being used as 
a care facility. 
 

 Bartons – Full planning permission has been given and they are currently in 
talks with Planning. 
 

 Parking issues was mentioned again and the Councillors will continue lobbying 
Nottinghamshire County Council for a parking scheme to be introduced. 
 

 HS2 – The Councillors were asked if they were in favour of HS2, they confirmed 
they were. 
 

 The pavement between the Railway Station and The Paddock was discussed 
and how uneven the surface was.  ACTION 

 
A resident gave information on recycling and what could be recycled where.  
She gave details of various websites where further information could be 
obtained and details of what Sainsbury’s and Tesco recycle at their stores. 

 
A list of where different types of plastic could be recycled was handed out to 
residents at the meeting, a copy of which is attached. 

 
It was suggested that someone from the recycling department at Broxtowe 
Borough Council attend the next meeting. ACTION 

 
6. Dates of Future meetings 
 

To be arranged.  
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Meeting finished at 8.30pm 
  

 
 

If you have any issues regarding the minutes or if you require them in 
large print or in audio format please contact spc@broxtowe.gov.uk 

email 

 
 
 

These minutes can be downloaded at 
www.broxtowepartnership.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:spc@broxtowe.gov.uk
http://www.broxtowepartnership.org.uk/
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Name Organisation Contact Details 

Cllr Richard Jackson Broxtowe Borough Council 0115 939 9051 

Cllr Eric Kerry Broxtowe Borough Council 0115 922 5604 

Cllr Joan Briggs Broxtowe Borough Council 0115 922 6686 

Sharon Matthews Broxtowe Borough Council 0115 917 3258 

Andy Freeman Nottinghamshire Police broxtowe.southnpa@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk 

Luci Allsebrook Nottinghamshire Police broxtowe.southnpa@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk 

 

Issue Responsibility Action 

Accidents at junction of Meadow Lane 
and Queens Road 

Councillors To obtain statistics on how many accidents have occurred here and 
whether any traffic calming measures are to be put in place. 

Pavement between Railway Station and 
The Paddock  

EK To see if any repairs are needed to level the pavement 

Recycling Councillors Invite someone from recycling department to give a presentation 
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